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Item 5.02 Departure of Directors; Election of Directors. 
 
(b) On September 22, 2008, Louis A. Giusto submitted his resignation as a 
director of our company. 
 
Mr. Giusto had been a director since we completed our acquisition of Air 
Industries Machining, Corp. in 2005. Mr. Giusto is not resigning as a result of 
any differences regarding our direction. 
 
(d) On September 22, 2008, our Board of Directors appointed Michael N. Taglich 
as Chairman of the Board. James A. Brown, formerly our Non-Executive Chairman of 
the Board, continues to serve as a director. 
 
Mr. Taglich is President and Chairman of Taglich Brothers, Inc., a securities 
firm with headquarters in New York City and an office on Long Island. 
 
Taglich Brothers, Inc. acted as placement agent for the sale of our series B 
convertible preferred stock in April and May of 2007 and our junior subordinated 
notes in June of 2008. For acting as placement agent of our series B convertible 
preferred stock, we paid Taglich Brothers, Inc., a sales commission of $641,840, 
representing 8% of the gross proceeds of that offering, plus $25,000 in 
reimbursement of its actual and reasonable out-of-pocket expenses, including 
fees and expenses of its counsel. We also issued to Taglich Brothers, Inc. 
warrants to purchase 2,900,574 shares of our common stock, representing 10% of 
the number of shares into which the series B convertible preferred stock may be 
converted. These warrants, which may be exercised over a period of five years, 
have an initial per share exercise price of $0.305 and allow a "cashless 
exercise." For acting as placement agent of our junior subordinated notes, we 
paid Taglich Brothers, Inc. a fee of $20,000 in cash plus 200,000 shares of our 
common stock (which we valued at approximately $40,000), as well as 
reimbursement of approximately $25,000 of out-of-pocket expenses. 
 
Taglich Brothers, Inc. has agreed to assist us in obtaining up to an additional 
$3,000,000 of private financing, the proceeds of which will be used to provide 
us with additional working capital, and to obtain the conversion of our 



outstanding junior subordinated notes into the securities to be issued in our 
effort to raise up to $3,000,000. In connection with that proposed financing, we 
have agreed to pay Taglich Brothers, Inc. a fee of 10% of the amount of new 
money raised and 8% of the amount of junior subordinated notes converted into 
the securities to be offered. Such fee will be paid in kind with securities 
identical to those to be issued in the offering. In addition, we have granted 
Taglich Brothers, Inc. the right to designate a total of three nominees for 
election to our Board of Directors, including Michael N. Taglich. 
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